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WSAC Bill Status Report 

 
Bill # Abbrev. Title Short Description Status Sponsor Priority Position 

SHB 1006 
(Dead) 

Underground 
facilities Dig Law bill  H Approps Appleton Medium  

HB 1014 Motorcycle 
operators 

Concerning financial 
responsibility of 
motorcycle operators. 

C 60 L 19 Jenkin Low Neutral 

HB 1020 County road 
admin. board CRAB request legislation C 22 L 19 Eslick Low Support 

SHB 1028 
Off-road 
vehicles/local 
gov. 

Applies to counties 15,000 
less? S 2nd Reading Shea High Neutral 

EHB 1058 Motorcycle 
parking methods 

Establishing permissible 
methods of parking a 
motorcycle. 

S 2nd Reading Irwin Low Neutral 

SHB 1072 
(ESSB 
5035) 

Prevailing wage 
laws 

Enhancing the prevailing 
wage laws to ensure 
contractor and owner 
accountability and worker 
protection. 

H Rules C Sells High Neutral 

SHB 1102 
(SSB 5134) 

Capital budget 
2019-2021 

Concerning the capital 
budget. 

S Pres Signed Tharinger High Neutral 

E2SHB 
1110 (SB 
5412) 

Greenhouse 
gas/transp. fuels 

Reducing the greenhouse 
gas emissions associated 
with transportation fuels. 

S Transportation Fitzgibbon Monitoring Neutral 

HB 1117 
(SB 5230) 

Motor vehicle 
laws DOL request legislation H Rules C Valdez Low Neutral 

HB 1122 
(Dead) 

Motor vehicle tax 
revenues 

Directing sales and use tax 
revenues from the 
acquisition of motor 
vehicles to the motor 
vehicle account. 

H Approps MacEwen Medium Support 

HB 1127 
(Dead) 

Transp. 
electrification 

Concerning the 
electrification of 
transportation. 

H Env & Energy Morris Low Neutral 

HB 1187 
(Dead) 

Fish habitat 
projects 

Revising hydraulic project 
eligibility standards under 
RCW 77.55.181 for 
conservation district-
sponsored fish habitat 
enhancement projects. 

S 2nd Reading Dent High Support 

SHB 1189 Ferry system 
performance 

Concerning ferry system 
performance measures. 

S Rules 2 Fitzgibbon Low Neutral 

HB 1202 Public works and 
procurement 

Concerning ensuring 
fairness and compliance 
with public works and 
procurement practices. 

H Approps Gregerson High Neutral 

SHB 1295 Public works Concerning public works Del to Gov Tharinger High Support 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1006
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1014
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1020
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1028
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1058
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1072
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1102
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1110
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1110
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1117
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1122
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1127
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1187
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1189
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1202
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1295
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contracting contracting procedures. 
HB 1309 
(Dead) Studded tires Phasing out the use of 

studded tires. 
H Trans Ryu Medium Support 

ESHB 1325 
(SSB 5378) 

Personal delivery 
devices 

Regulating personal 
delivery devices. 

Del to Gov Kloba High Neutral 

SHB 1359 
(ESSB 
5418) 

Local 
government 
procurement 

Concerning local 
government procurement 
modernization and 
efficiency. 

H Rules C Leavitt High Support 

HB 1361 
(SB 5566) 

Prevailing wage 
admin. fees 

Concerning setting fees 
for administration of the 
prevailing wage program. 

H Approps Ormsby Monitoring  

SHB 1371 
(Dead) (SSB 
5680) 

Parks benefit 
districts 

Concerning the creation of 
parks benefit districts. 

H Finance Eslick Low Support 

SHB 1427 
(SB 5179) 

County electrical 
equipment 

Concerning county 
electrical traffic control 
signals, illumination 
equipment, and other 
electrical equipment 
conveying an electrical 
current. 

H Rules R Irwin High Support 

SHB 1436 Snow bikes Concerning snow bikes. Del to Gov Maycumber Low Neutral 
HB 1441 
(SB 5304) 

Local infrastruct. 
financing 

Concerning the financing 
of local infrastructure. 

S 2nd Reading Tharinger Medium Support 

SHB 1456 Aviation revital. 
loan prg 

Concerning a community 
aviation revitalization 
loan program. 

H Rules C Dent Medium Support 

HB 1473 Surplus trans. 
property 

Providing a right of first 
repurchase for surplus 
transportation property. 

H Rules R Young Monitoring Neutral 

HB 1508 
(Dead) (SB 
5521) 

Connecting 
Washington 
funds 

Concerning the 
distribution of connecting 
Washington funds to local 
and state transportation 
agencies. 

H Trans Mead High Support 

SHB 1512 Transp. 
electrification 

Concerning the 
electrification of 
transportation. 

C 109 L 19 Fey High Neutral 

HB 1570 
(Dead) (SSB 
5456) 

American or 
recycled steel 

Requiring the use of 
American or recycled steel 
products on certain public 
works. 

H Cap Budget Ormsby Monitoring Concerns 

EHB 1584 
(SSB 5778) 

Transp. planning 
orgs/tribes 

Restricting the availability 
of state funds to regional 
transportation planning 
organizations that do not 
provide a reasonable 
opportunity for voting 
membership to certain 
federally recognized 
tribes. 

Del to Gov Riccelli Monitoring Neutral 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1309
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1325
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1359
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1361
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1371
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1427
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1436
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1441
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1456
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1473
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1508
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HB 1664 
(Dead) 
(2SSB 
5336) 

Electric 
transportation 

Advancing electric 
transportation. 

H Env & Energy Slatter High Concerns 

SHB 1680 
(SB 5952) 

Local 
infrastructure 
funding 

Concerning local 
government 
infrastructure funding. 

H Approps Doglio Low Support 

SHB 1691 
Local 
infra/public 
works brd 

Concerning funding and 
administering local 
government 
infrastructure by the 
public works board. 

H Approps Peterson High Neutral 

HB 1710 
(Dead) (SSB 
5695) 

HOV lane 
penalties 

Concerning high 
occupancy vehicle lane 
penalties. 

H Trans Fey Medium Support 

HB 1712 
(Dead) 

Farm 
products/vehicle 
weight 

Authorizing vehicles or 
combinations of vehicles 
carrying farm products to 
exceed total gross weight 
limits by two thousand 
pounds. 

H Trans Dye High Oppose 

ESHB 1723 
(SSB 5710) 

Active transp 
safety council 

Establishing the Cooper 
Jones active 
transportation safety 
council. 

S Transportation Kloba Medium Support 

SHB 1766 
(Dead) 

Unmanned 
aircraft 

Concerning unmanned 
aircraft.  Lovick Medium Concerns 

SHB 1832 Public vehicle 
fleet 

Concerning the 
electrification of the 
Washington public vehicle 
fleet. 

H Trans Macri High Neutral 

HB 1868 
(Dead) 

RTA tax 
nullification 

Nullifying the imposition 
of certain taxes within 
regional transit authority 
boundaries. 

H Trans Young Monitoring Neutral 

HB 1889 
(Dead) (SB 
5136) 

Water 
infrastructure 
program 

Establishing the water 
infrastructure program. 

H Cap Budget Dye Monitoring Neutral 

HB 1897 
(Dead) (SB 
5830) 

Vehicle 
combinations 

Concerning vehicle 
combinations that may be 
operated on public 
highways. 

H Trans Doglio Monitoring Oppose 

HB 1951 
(SB 5923) 

County road 
emergency loans 

Establishing an 
emergency loan program 
to be administered by the 
county road 
administration board. 

H Rules C Walsh High Support 

SHB 2022 Fish barrier 
removal funding 

Providing funding options 
to local governments for 
addressing fish passage 
barrier removals. 

H Rules R Chambers High Support 

HB 2039 Transp. network Concerning transportation H Trans Springer Monitoring Concerns 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1664
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1680
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1691
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1710
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1712
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1723
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1766
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1832
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1868
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1889
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1897
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=1951
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=2022
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=2039
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(SB 5926) companies network companies. 
E2SHB 
2042 

Green 
transportation 

Advancing green 
transportation adoption. 

H Passed FP Fey High Support 

SSB 5011 Aviation revital. 
loan prg 

Concerning a community 
aviation revitalization 
loan program. 

S Rules X Honeyford Medium Support 

ESSB 5035 
(SHB 1072) 

Prevailing wage 
laws Prevailing wage Del to Gov Salda?a High Neutral 

SB 5075 
(Dead) 

MVET low-
income 
adjustments 

Creating a motor vehicle 
excise tax low-income 
market value adjustment 
program. 

S Transportation Kuderer Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5094 
(Dead) 

Roadway 
signs/U.S. flag 

Exempting the flag of the 
United States from 
regulations regarding 
signs, banners, or 
decorations along or near 
roadways. 

S Transportation Fortunato Medium Oppose 

SSB 5104 Local gov. vehicle 
tolls 

Prohibiting local 
governments from 
imposing vehicle tolls. 

S Rules X Sheldon High Oppose 

SB 5130 
(Dead) (HB 
1228) 

Fish barrier 
removal funding 

Increasing transportation 
revenues to help fund 
state fish barrier removal. 

S Transportation Rolfes High Concerns 

SSB 5134 
(SHB 1102) 

Capital budget 
2019-2021 

Concerning the capital 
budget. 

S Rules 2 Frockt High Neutral 

SB 5136 
(Dead) (HB 
1889) 

Water 
infrastructure 
program 

Establishing the water 
infrastructure program. 

S 
Ag/Water/Natur Honeyford High Support 

SB 5157 
(Dead) 

Passenger-only 
ferry study 

Requiring the department 
of transportation to 
complete a study on 
passenger-only ferry 
services. 

S Transportation Hunt Low Neutral 

SB 5179 
(SHB 1427) 

County electrical 
equipment 

Concerning county 
electrical traffic control 
signals, illumination 
equipment, and other 
electrical equipment 
conveying an electrical 
current. 

Del to Gov Liias High Support 

SB 5213 
(HB 1161) 

Supp. 
transportation 
budget 

Making 2017-2019 
supplemental 
transportation 
appropriations. 

S Transportation Hobbs   

SSB 5214 
(ESHB 
1160) 

Transportation 
budget 19-21 

Making transportation 
appropriations for the 
2019-2021 fiscal 
biennium. 

S Rules 2 Hobbs Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5220 
(Dead) 

Transit auth. 
board members 

Modifying the election and 
authority of regional 
transit authority board 

S Transportation O'Ban Monitoring Neutral 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=2042
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=2042
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5011
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5035
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5075
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5094
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5104
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5130
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5134
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5136
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5157
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5179
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5213
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5214
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5220


Bill Status Report 
April 29, 2019 
Page 5 of 7 

members. 

SB 5230 
(HB 1117) 

Motor vehicle 
laws 

Amending motor vehicle 
laws to align with federal 
definitions, make 
technical corrections, and 
move an effective date to 
meet a federal timeline. 

C 42 L 19 Wilson Low Neutral 

SB 5239 
(Dead) 

Freight 
deliverers 

Concerning commercial 
transportation services 
freight deliverers. 

S Labor & 
Commer Carlyle Monitoring Neutral 

SSB 5253 Van accessible 
parking 

Concerning the use of "van 
accessible" parking spots. 

S Rules X Sheldon Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5255 
(Dead) 

Road usage 
charges/rural 

Prohibiting road usage 
charges in rural counties. 

S Transportation Sheldon High Oppose 

SSB 5303 
(SHB 1116) Motorcycle safety Addressing motorcycle 

safety. 
H Trans Liias Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5304 
(HB 1441) 

Local infrastruct. 
financing 

Concerning the financing 
of local infrastructure. 

H Cap Budget Mullet Low Support 

2SSB 5336 
(Dead) (HB 
1664) 

Electric 
transportation 

Advancing electric 
transportation. 

S Ways & Means Palumbo High Concerns 

SSB 5372 Local project 
review 

Concerning local project 
review undertaken under 
chapter 36.70B RCW. 

S Rules X Palumbo Medium Oppose 

SSB 5378 
(ESHB 
1325) 

Personal delivery 
devices 

Creating a work group to 
provide recommendations 
on a regulatory 
framework for automated 
personal delivery devices. 

S Rules X Liias High Concerns 

ESSB 5418 
(SHB 1359) 

Local 
government 
procurement 

Concerning local 
government procurement 
modernization and 
efficiency. 

Del to Gov Takko High Support 

SSB 5456 
(Dead) (HB 
1570) 

American or 
recycled steel 

Requiring the use of 
American or recycled steel 
products on certain public 
works. 

S Transportation Keiser Monitoring Concerns 

SB 5505 
(HB 2125) 

Local stormwater 
charges 

Addressing the use of local 
stormwater charges paid 
by the department of 
transportation. 

H Spkr Signed Hobbs High Oppose 

SB 5521 
(Dead) (HB 
1508) 

Connecting 
Washington 
funds 

Concerning the 
distribution of connecting 
Washington funds to local 
and state transportation 
agencies. 

S Transportation Takko High Support 

SB 5567 Fish habitat 
projects 

Revising hydraulic project 
eligibility standards under 
RCW 77.55.181 for 
conservation district-
sponsored fish habitat 
enhancement projects. 

S Rules X Honeyford High Support 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5230
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5239
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5253
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5255
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5303
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5304
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5336
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5372
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5378
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5418
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5456
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5505
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5521
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5567
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SB 5618 
(Dead) 

Public works bid 
limits 

Concerning public works 
bid limits. 

S Local 
Governme Wagoner Medium Support 

SB 5653 Motorcycle 
parking methods 

Establishing permissible 
methods of parking a 
motorcycle. 

H Trans Fortunato Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5655 
(Dead) 
(2SHB 
1521) 

Government 
contracting 

Providing for 
accountability and 
transparency in 
government contracting. 

S State 
Govt/Trib Hunt Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5656 Public works 
contracting 

Concerning public works 
contracting procedures. 

S Rules X Frockt Medium Support 

SSB 5666 
Off-road 
vehicles/local 
gov. 

Modifying the types of off-
road vehicles subject to 
local government 
regulation. 

S Rules X Sheldon Low Neutral 

SB 5673 Parking 
enforcement 

Park & ride bill  S Transportation Randall Medium Support 

SSB 5695 
(HB 1710) 

HOV lane 
penalties 

Concerning high 
occupancy vehicle lane 
penalties. 

S Pres Signed Liias Medium Support 

SB 5702 
(Dead) 

Public works 
bidding 

Concerning the fairness of 
public works bidding. 

S Local 
Governmen Warnick High Concerns 

SSB 5710 
(ESHB 
1723) 

Active transp 
safety council 

Establishing the Cooper 
Jones active 
transportation safety 
council. 

C 54 L 19 Liias Medium Support 

SSB 5723 
(ESHB 
1966) 

Pedestrian, etc. 
safety 

Increasing safety on 
roadways for pedestrians, 
bicyclists, and other 
roadway users. 

Del to Gov Salda?a Low Neutral 

SB 5788 
Local 
infrastructure 
funding 

Concerning local 
government 
infrastructure funding. 

S Ways & Means Mullet High Support 

SB 5830 
(HB 1897) 

Vehicle 
combinations 

Concerning vehicle 
combinations that may be 
operated on public 
highways. 

S Rules X King Monitoring Oppose 

SB 5832 
(Dead) 

Vehicle reg 
fee/county dist 

Changing the county in 
which the vehicle 
registration filing fee is 
distributed. 

S Transportation Sheldon Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5864 
State 
infrastructure 
bank 

Financing local public 
works through the 
creation of the 
Washington state 
infrastructure bank. 

S Financial Inst Hobbs Monitoring Neutral 

SSB 5883 
Farm 
products/vehicle 
weight 

Authorizing vehicles or 
combinations of vehicles 
carrying farm products to 
exceed total gross weight 
limits. 

H Spkr Signed King High Neutral 

SSB 5899 Public facilities Concerning sales and use S Ways & Means Mullet   

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5618
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5653
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5655
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5656
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5666
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5673
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5695
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5702
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5710
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5723
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5788
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5830
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?Year=2019&BillNumber=5832
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tax/rural tax for public facilities in 
rural or border counties. 

SB 5923 
(HB 1951) 

County road 
emergency loans 

Establishing an 
emergency loan program 
to be administered by the 
county road 
administration board. 

Del to Gov Hobbs High Support 

SB 5926 
(HB 2039) 

Transp. network 
companies 

Concerning transportation 
network companies. 

S Transportation Hobbs Monitoring Concerns 

SB 5949 
(Dead) 

Washington 
investment trust 

Establishing the 
Washington investment 
trust. 

S Financial Inst Hasegawa Monitoring Neutral 

SB 5970 Transportation 
funding bonds 

Authorizing bonds for 
transportation funding. 

S Rules 2 Hobbs High Neutral 

SSB 5971 Transportation 
funding 

Concerning transportation 
funding. 

S Ways & Means Hobbs High Neutral 

SSB 5972 Additive trans 
funding 

Concerning additive 
transportation funding 
and appropriations. 

S Rules 2 Hobbs High Neutral 
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